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August 16, 2021 
 
Jonathan Olfert 
Director of Research and Advocacy 
U OF A STUDENTS' UNION 
2-900 SUB, 8900 - 114th St. 
Edmonton, CA-AB T6G 2J7 
 
VIA EMAIL ONLY: jonathan.olfert@su.ualberta.ca 
 
Dear Jonathan Olfert: 
 
Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Request #: AE000-2021-G-20 
 
On June 14, 2021, Advanced Education received your request under the Freedom of 
Information and Protection of Privacy Act (FOIP Act) for a copy of:  
 

This request is for the Ministry of Advanced Education, for the period of March 
 6, 2020 to January 22, 2021. 
 
 This request is in reference to the work of the Evaluation Committee referenced 
 on page 17 of RFP-AE-20-01, “Alberta 2030: Transforming Post-Secondary 
 Education,” and defined as “the individuals who will evaluate the Proposals on 
 behalf of the Province.”  
 
 We request the names and job titles of the members of the Evaluation 
 Committee, as well as which stage(s) of the evaluation they participated in (the 
 first and/or the second). 
 
 In the first stage, five proponent proposals met the mandatory requirements 
 and were graded by the Evaluation Committee (as defined above) according to 
 the rubric on page 17 of the RFP. We request the grades for each of the five 
 proponent proposals in each of the rubric categories.  
 
 In the second stage, a shortlist of three proponents were invited to present to 
 the Evaluation Committee. We request to know which of the five proponents 
 made it to the shortlist of three.  
 
 We request the three shortlisted proponents’ presentation materials.  
 
 We request any notes or evaluations resulting from those presentations. 
 
 Time period: from March 06, 2020 to January 22, 2021. 



 

Classification: Protected A 

Advanced Education has decided to grant you access to part of the records you 
requested. The records contain information that was withheld from disclosure in 
accordance with sections 16(1) [Disclosure harmful to business interests of a third 
party] and 25(1) [Disclosure harmful to economic and other interests of a public body].  
In addition, the records contain some information that is not responsive to your 
request. 
 
We have removed the information that is withheld from disclosure and that is non-
responsive in order to provide you with access to the remainder of the records 
(attached). 
 
You may ask for a review under Part 5 of the FOIP Act by the Information and Privacy 
Commissioner (Commissioner) of the decision to not give access to part of the record. 
To request a review, you must submit a completed Request for Review form within  
60 days from the date of this letter to the Commissioner at Suite 410, 9925 – 109 
Street, Edmonton, Alberta, T5K 2J8. The form is available under ‘Resources’ on the 
Commissioner’s website, www.oipc.ab.ca, or you can call 1-888-878-4044 to request 
a copy. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (780) 638-5677 or by email at 
Joan.MacIsaac@gov.ab.ca. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Joan MacIsaac 
FOIP Advisor 
Serving Advanced Education 
Government of Alberta 
 
Enclosure: AE000-2021-G-20 Records Package 
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